
 
 
 
 
September 25, 2023 
  
Cindi Davis, Chair 2023 ICC Nominating Committee 
c/o Will Coffman 
900 Montclair Road 
Birmingham, AL 35213 
  
Chairperson Davis - 
 
RE: WA STATE ASSOCIATION OF PERMIT TECHNICIANS CHAPTER ENDORSEMENT 
 
Dear Ms. Davis and Nominating Committee: 
 
On behalf of the Washington State Association of Permit Technicians (WSAPT), we are pleased to 
endorse the candidacy of Mr. Jim Sayers for the Secretary/Treasurer position on the International Code 
Council Board of Directors.  
 
Mr. Sayers’ credentials, resume and involvement with the ICC organization speak to his dedication and 
overall work ethic. We feel he brings a cohesive voice to the industry and understands the issues we 
face. 
 
Mr. Sayers has tirelessly supported Permit Technician Chapters, around the nation. He recognizes our 
contributions as Code Officials and encourages us to participate at the national level. It is for all these 
reasons, stated above, that we believe he continues to be a great asset to ICC. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 

Tela Gardner 

 
Tela Gardner, President 
Washington State Association of Permit Technicians 


